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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
 
From: Jason Oliva, Finance Director 
 
Date:  November 6, 2023 
 
Re: Consideration of approving the purchase of a Ford F-250 4x2 truck with a utility 

box and a Ford F-250 4x2 truck with a utility body and Tommy Gate as budgeted 
in the water and sewer fund this fiscal year. 

   
 
Municipalities who ordered new trucks in 2022 off of the State Contract are finally 
receiving them late in 2023 due to supply shortages and labor issues.  As you can imagine, 
some agencies cancelled their order due to the extraordinary late delivery schedule.  Those 
2022 trucks whose delivery was cancelled have now become available. 
 
This year, we budgeted the purchase of two utility trucks in the Public Works Department.  
We were notified that if we place the order now, we will not receive the vehicles until 2025 
due to the recent United Auto Workers (UAW) strike.  Rather than wait over a year for the 
new trucks to get here, we have an opportunity to purchase the 2022 models whose orders 
were cancelled. 
 
Since the individual cost of each truck exceeds the City Manager’s spending authority, City 
Council approval is required.  Staff is requesting the approval to purchase a 2022 Ford F-
250 4x2 truck with a utility body for $57,276.50.  Also being requested is the purchase of 
a 2022 F-250 4x2 truck with a utility body and Tommy Gate for $67,687.02.  The Tommy 
Gate feature is a hydraulic lift at the tailgate which allows for heavy pumps and equipment 
to be loaded without needing multiple people to perform the lifting. 
 
The 2022 models are brand new and available right now.  The cost of purchasing last year’s 
models is also slightly cheaper than 2024 models, therefore, staff is recommending that the 
City Council approve of the purchases to accommodate current needs in the Public Works 
Department.  This purchase follows our procurement ordinance as the Code allows the City 
Council to waive formal bidding procedures when delivery time is a paramount 
consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
























